From: Mcmillan, Arlan 
Sent: Tuesday, November 04, 2014 5:46 PM
To: Superfine, Richard
Cc: Bivian, Paul
Subject: RE: Confidential - RE: Notice of Upcoming Travel

Richard – Please note that Paul and I did travel on the dates and locations stated below and that no gifts, honoraria, etc were accepted.  

From: Mcmillan, Arlan 
Sent: Wednesday, September 17, 2014 2:19 PM
To: Superfine, Richard
Cc: Paul Bivian (Paul.Bivian@cityofchicago.org)
Subject: RE: Confidential - RE: Notice of Upcoming Travel

Acknowledged.  Thank you.

From: Superfine, Richard 
Sent: Wednesday, September 17, 2014 1:02 PM
To: Mcmillan, Arlan
Subject: Confidential - RE: Notice of Upcoming Travel

Confidential

Arlan,
 

Thanks for your email below dated today, and your links. 
 

Based upon the facts in the email and material disclosed pursuant to the links, you and Paul Bivan are approved to accept from The Center for Digital Government (“CDG”) your reasonable travel costs (air & ground transportation, lodging and food -- as usual, no golf) to attend "The Focus 14 Security Conference" October 26-30, 2014 in Las Vegas.  From the email and websites, you will learn from other McAfee users "how they maintain the highest standards of security [for digital information] while reducing costs, streamlining processes, and driving efficiencies in the daily administration of their networks and systems.” You advised below that this information is “aligned to both of our [City] job functions.”

 

The exception to the gift restriction in our Ordinance is Section 2-156-142(d)(10). Of course, there may be no understanding between you and others, including sponsors, hosts, attendees, presenters, participants, CDG (the reimbursor), or Intel Corporation (the sponsor/host), or McAfee (the inviter), that might affect your City decisions. You may not accept honoraria and, by a simple email, each of you must, within 10 days of returning, report or re-recite the who/what/when/where/why/how of the conference trip to us.
 

Thank you and Paul for your willingness to abide by the Ordinance, which is all that was applied to your question (no other laws or rules), and, if facts change, please advise, as that may change this agency's guidance. Hope this is a successful and rewarding trip for both of you. Thanks.
 

Rich
Sincerely,

Richard J. Superfine

Legal Counsel

Chicago Board of Ethics

